
The Sounder
A publication of District 65, State Employees Association of North Carolina

July 2017
 

The District 65 Executive Board 
traveled to New Bern on July 
14 for a leadership retreat and 
membership training. D65’s 
regular monthly meeting was held 
on Friday night. On Saturday, 
Chairwoman Alicia Simpson went 
over the duties of each officer 
and committee chair. Celia 
Wilson, SEANC member relations 
rep, presented Membership 101, 
giving tips on how to recuit new 
members. The session ended with 
participants showing what they 
had learned by presenting skits on 
recruiting new members. Stanley 
Drewery, SEANC president, and 
Benny Brigman, member relations 
rep, also participated.

Board holds retreat for membership training



Street Clean-up
Saturday, Aug. 5, 9 am - 11 am

Arlington Boulevard between Dickinson Avenue 
and Memorial Drive

The city will provide orange vests and trash bags.
Everyone welcome to participate!

Volunteers Needed
 

D65 will be preparing a meal on 
Wednesday, August 2, 2-6 pm, for 

the families who stay at the Ronald 
McDonald House while their children 

are receiving medical treatment. 
Six volunteers will be preparing a 

meal using food from the pantry for 
between 25 and 30 people.

Contact Lynn Tuthill at
744-3284 or tuthilll@ecu.edu.


